**Wolf River Riders ATV/UTV Club** 

President: Vern Lee Vice President: Todd Head Treasurer: Sarah Pinno

**Secretary:** Emily Koszarek Trail Boss: Kevin Koszarek (1) & Bob Pinno (2) **Membership:** Monica Head

Media Manager: Lisa Shultz

Board Members: Jan Fisher, MaryAnn Wierschke, Jack Androsko, Mark Starich,

Keith Verhagen

Host: Campfire Bar & Grille, W6902 Cty Rd. A

**Date**: 6/21/25 Time: 9:00 a.m.



I.	Welcome & call the meeting to
	order

- Roll call of officers & board

- members
- Vern Lee, President, called the meeting to order at 9:00 I.
- Vern Lee, President, took the roll call of officers and board members. Vern Lee, Sarah Pinno, Monica Head, Lisa Schultz, Jan Fisher, MaryAnn Wierschke, Jack Androsko, Mark Starich, and Keith Verhagen all present.

Absent: Kevin Koszarek, Emily Koszarek, Bob Pinno

# II. Report of Officers

- Secretary Notes
- Treasure Report
- Memberships
- Trails Update

- II.
  - Vern Lee reviewed the meeting notes from 5/12/25. Correction needed with the attendance of present of Jan Fisher, not noted in the last meeting minutes.
  - Treasurer Report reported by Sarah Pinno. The club made over \$6,000 on trail clean-up this year. Thank you again to all those who have volunteered to help with trails. Accounts all balanced with CDs are up to \$48,000. Asked to create two baskets, for the P&R and the Mason Vick Memorial Ride. If any merchandise is requested for the club, please speak to Sarah after the meeting to get that ordered through Tasha. As of today, 400 of the 1,000 raffle tickets have been turned in and paid for. And there are about 200 tickets left to sell. If anyone is interested in selling over the holiday weekend, please see Sarah after the meeting. Ticket sales have been doing well. Todd Head motioned to accept the treasurer's report. Gary Bock 2nd the motion to accept
  - Membership updates by Monica Head. Just received several new memberships due to her absence. The update on memberships is about the same as this time last year. If anyone would like to keep some membership forms in their ATV/UTV, please see Monica after the meeting. The QR code has generated a couple of memberships a month, according to treasurer Sarah Pinno. Most memberships coming in have been paying cash. Gary Bock motioned to accept the membership report. Mark Starich 2nd the motion to accept.
  - Trail updates by Vern Lee, as Kevin Koszarek and Bob Pinno are absent. Many signage updates were done in Augustyn Springs in the last month. If any members see anything that needs to be fixed or changed, please take a picture and let the Trail Bosses know. Looking at updating signs that say "Hill Still" and using reflective signage that is required. Vern Lee will talk to the snowmobile club because a lot of the signs cross over and could potentially split the cost on the bigger signs. The snowmobile club isn't having any meetings right now. Will talk to the president of the snowmobile club to review if this is possible before the ground freezes. Some branches around the "railroad grade" have been hanging too far, which could potentially pose a risk. If you see these and cannot clip them yourself, please contact Bob or Kevin to make sure this is taken care of.

### III. New Business

- a. Club Raffle Tickets
- b. Club Ride
- c. Donations
- d. Campfire Rummage Sale
- e. Jeep Trails
- f. Poker Runs
- g. Town of Ainsworth

#### III.

- a. Vern Lee discussed again the club raffle tickets. If anyone wants tickets, please see Sarah. Will need to go around to the various locations that have tickets and see how they are doing.
- b. Club ride for July. Vern Lee discussed whether there was an interest in this after the next meeting. And if there is anyone who wants to lead this and give direction on where to ago nd make a route. However, many events are happening that day in the area. This might not be the best time to do this and get enough participation. Please let Vern or any board member know if you are interested or can lead this ride. We could do a local/short ride to area businesses that have "customer appreciation."
- c. Donation to just like what was done for Verna for another family who lost their home in a fire. A member asked if the club was going to do anything for that family. The last donation was made, matching what the snowmobile club was giving to Verna. Will talk to the snowmobile club to see if they are interested in donating to our club again. A show of hands showed all in favor of a donation of some sort.
- d. Campfire rummage sale next weekend. Bring anything you have to sell. It doesn't cost anything to set up a tent or to sell food. But need a license to sell food or canned items. It will have crafts and other items from different vendors. Any questions, please see Keith or Lori at Campfire. The club is looking to have a tent, and banners with membership forms, tickets, and merchandise to sell. Bob Pinno, Todd Head, Monica Head, Emily Koszarek, and Kevin Koszarek will all volunteer their time to do this. We could also do this on July 19th at Campfire's customer appreciation day as well.
- e. A Jeep club in Madison just opened trails near Elton, just north of Hwy 64. This is not for ATV/UTV use. If it was a shortcut for you, and it's posted, you cannot go through those trails. Langlade County is permitted to use those trails for those vehicles. If you are in the area, please be aware of these new changes. The White Lake club is trying to work with the Jeep Club to allow ATV/UTV usage on these trails too. But nothing has been okayed. It is required to have a pass on your vehicle to access these trails. These trails are marked for enthusiasts.
- f. Lisa Shultz spoke about the Norms Poker Run next weekend for those who are interested. And there is one going on at Dive on 45 as well.
- g. Vern Lee discussed the Town of Ainsworth, their wording with the county was to match, and did not concern the speed limit of 35 mph on Hwy 55. All posted speed limits for vehicles are what ATVs/UTVs are to do. No locks on the gates that are regulated by the DNR, the White Lake Club cannot clean up trails, and that is possibly why the locks have been taken off.

## IV.

### IV. Adjournment

- a. Next Meeting
- b. 50/50

- The next meeting will be July 19th, 9:00 a.m. at Norms Hollow Bar & Campground.
- b. \$105 by Colleen Bock